SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee held on Monday 26th January 2009 in the Council Chamber at 10, Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30 p.m.
PRESENT

Cllrs D Gale (Vice – Chairman in the Chair), N Aldis, P Blaine, D Broughton, C Osborne, J Sandhu, M Scott, D Sharman, P Sharman, R Smith, Mrs S Sutton and G White

1.  Apologies: For absence were received from Cllrs Bartlett, Jones and Pettitt.  

2.  Statutory declarations of interest from members   
(F55/08)

(a) Prejudicial Interests

There were none.
(b) Personal interests
Cllr Osborne Item 8 (Bedfordshire & Luton Fire & Rescue Service Draft Community Risk Management Plan 2009 -2012) as an employee of the Fire Service

3. Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council (F56/08)



A number of letters of objection to application 08/02416/FULL had been received and these were summarised to the meeting by the Clerk.

(See list attached)
4. Minutes








(F57/08)

The Minutes of the Meeting of Finance and General Purposes Committee held on Monday 8th December 2008 and as approved, amended and adopted by Council Meeting on Monday 5th January 2008, were signed.

5. Central Bedfordshire Highway Priorities

 (F58/08)

The Clerk’s report, which had been previously circulated was received and considered.  
There was discussion regarding the decision of the County Council to omit the pedestrian crossing at the junction of Ivel Road/High Street from the traffic calming scheme because of an objection by a resident.
The Clerk also reported that she had been contacted by an elector with regard to the request the Town Council had made for a footpath along New Road.

5. Central Bedfordshire Highway Priorities

 (F58/08) (Cont)

Resolved: That the following observations or comments on the programme be made:

Pedestrian Crossings – 
· that the pedestrian crossing at the Ivel Road/High Street junction should be given the highest possible priority.

· that the proposed pedestrian crossing in Station Road should be given a higher priority than a crossing in St Neots Road.

· That otherwise the order of priority should be maintained.

Cycle Schemes –

· that the Sandy to Beeston lighting be given the highest priority , followed by the roundabout and the phase 3 cycle signs.


Parking Schemes –

· that King’s Road be added to the list of streets considered for residential parking schemes.

· that Highways Department be requested to investigate whether some of the grassed areas in Wynnefield Walk could be converted to parking areas.


Countryside Access Structures –

· that the bridge parapet works are a very high priority and should be in keeping with the rural nature of the area.


Street Lighting –

· that both the introduction of lighting to the Baulk and the improvement of lighting in New Road are considered to be of a very high priority. The lighting in the Baulk should be low level in order to protect vegetation.
· that the area of Engayne Avenue/Medusa Way/Quince Court should be identified as needing replacement lighting, at present they are old mercury type lights and fail to work on a regular basis.


Classified Roads –

· that the two entries for Swaden Bend should be amalgamated and the work done at the same time.


Unclassified Roads – 

· that residential roads are a higher priority to the Town Council than the industrial roads (Gosforth Road, Blaydon Road, Stockton End and Darlington Close).

· that Brickhill Road and East Road should be added as a high priority – the road foundations are visible through a very shallow surface.
5. Central Bedfordshire Highway Priorities

 (F58/08) (Cont)


Unclassified Pavements –

· that St Neot’s Road should be added as a high priority, as should Downing Court and the Market Square if they are not resurfaced during the ongoing High Street works.

· that Mayfield Court outer sections of footpath should be added to the list.

· that Heron Court should be deleted from the programme as it is not felt that this road needs attention.

6. Risk Assessment 2008/2009


(F59/08)

The Clerk’s report, which had been previously circulated was received and considered.  
Resolved: That the Cemetery Chapel be included in the Risk Assessment.

Resolved to Recommend: That the amended Risk Assessment (copy attached) be approved by Town Council for the financial year 2008/2009.
7. Sandy Charities – Annual Accounts
 to 9th June 2008  (F60/08)
The Clerk’s report, which had been previously circulated was received and considered.  
Resolved:  That the Annual Accounts to 9th June 2008 of the Sandy Charities be noted.

8. Bedfordshire & Luton Fire & Rescue Service Draft Community Risk Management Plan 2009 -2012


(F61/08)

The Clerk’s report, which had been previously circulated was received and considered.  Members were informed that individual responses to the consultation would be welcomed.

Resolved: That Town Council should not complete the questionnaire but that the Clerk be requested to reply in writing saying that the contents had been noted. 

9. Christmas Gala 2009


(F62/08)
The Clerk’s report, which had been previously circulated was received and considered.  
Resolved: That the Clerk be requested to write to the Chamber of Trade in order to arrange a meeting between the Christmas Lights representatives on Council and the Chamber to discuss the event.







10. Sandy Railway Station Opening Hours


(F63/08)

The Clerk’s report, which had been previously circulated was received and considered.  
Resolved: That the Clerk be requested to write to First Capital Connect objecting to a reduction in the number of hours the ticket office at Sandy station is open on the following grounds:

1) it represents a reduction in service for passengers from the town,
 
2) not all tickets are available from the machines (e.g. period returns),
 
3) the machines do not give advice, an important function with a fragmented rail network and complex ticketing.
 
4) it is not unusual for at least one of the machines to be out of order.
 
5) the cafe will also have to reduce its hours instead of increasing them as was hoped.
 
6) the public prefer an open station to a closed one.

Also resolved: That it is pointed out that the station needs a permit to ride machine and that the ticket machines need to be upgraded to offer a full range of services and be simpler to operate.

11. Premises Sub-Committee


(F64/08)

The minutes of the Premises Sub-Committee meeting held on Monday 5th January 2009 were received and considered.

Recommendations:

Resolved: That the area in front of the market container be resurfaced with tarmac or concrete and quotations for the work obtained.
12. Press Release




(F65/08)

Resolved: That a press release be issued with regard to the Town Council’s objection to the reduction in opening hours at Sandy Railway Station ticket office.
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM MID BEDS DISTRICT COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	MID BEDS NOTIFIED
	MID BEDS DECISION

	8.1.09

4/09


	08/02416/FULL

Mr P Wedell

Stackyard Cottage

Rothamsted

Harpenden

Hertfordshire

AL5 2BQ
	Full application for erection of 1 no. 2 bed cottage with associated access and parking at land adjoining 32 Brickhill Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 20,21,22,23,24,25,26
27,28,32,33 and 34 Brickhill Road, Sandy notified.
	Resolved: Object
a) The dwelling will constitute an overdevelopment of the site.

b) It will have an overbearing appearance.

c) It will cause loss of amenity to near neighbours i.e. overlooking.

d) There is insufficient parking provision for a two bedroom dwelling.
	F&GP

26/1/09

27/1/09
	

	15.1.09

5/09


	09/00001/FULL

Mr C Yap-Young

17 Goldfinch Drive

Sandy

SG19 2SA
	Full application for change of use from A1 to part A3 (for use as coffee shop with pastries etc) and part D2. (For use as an indoor soft play area). At 22 Market Square, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours Allders Opticians, Budgens Supermarket, The Lord Roberts Public House, Gunns Bakery and Newsagents, Market Square, Ladbrokes, High Street, Sandy notified
.
	Resolved: Object

a) There is sufficient number of coffee shops in Sandy and to ensure diversity of shopping in the town centre this shop should not be changed to A3.

b) The soft play area is likely to attract extra clients to put increased pressure on the already overstretched parking situation.


	F&GP

26/1/09

27/1/09
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